

PUBLIC NOTICE

Following the Cabinet resolutions of December 14th 2020, on measures to contain the spread of the COVID-19 pandemic, Rwanda Development Board (RDB) would like to inform the general public the following;

- All guests staying at various hotels countrywide are required to present a negative SARS-CoV 2 Real Time Polymerase Chain Reaction (RT-PCR) or Antigen Rapid COVID-19 test.
- International tourists entering the country will be required to take another Polymerase chain reaction (PCR) test upon arrival and will be valid for 120 hours. They will be required to take a rapid test after this period elapses.
- 3. Tourists visiting National Parks will be required to present a negative SARS-CoV 2 Real Time Polymerase Chain Reaction (RT-PCR) test with the exception of Akagera National Park where a negative Antigen Rapid Test results for COVID-19 will be accepted.
- 4. The cost of the Rapid Antigen Test for COVID-19 is Rwf 10,000 and results are available withing 15 minutes after a test is taken. The cost of the Real Time Polymerase Chain Reaction (RT-PCR) test is Rwf 50,000. A list of accredited private clinics that provide Covid-19 Antigen Rapid Tests can be accessed via rbc.gov.rw
- All hotel properties are required to check for tests results before checking in guests.

RDB reminds all hospitality establishments to adhere to the health and safety directives issued by the Ministry of Health to curb the spread of COVID-19 by ensuring mandatory wearing of masks by patrons before and after consumption of food, as well as physical distance of 2 meters between tables at all establishments.

This notice takes immediate effect.

Done at Kigali, 19th December 2020

Signed by,

Clare AKAMANZI
Chief Executive Officer

Rwanda Development Board